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MINUTES 
Citizens Police Review Board 

 
 

June 10, 2015 
7:00 p.m. 
City Hall – New Addition 
City Council Chambers 
701 East Broadway 
Columbia, Missouri 
 
Board Members Present:    Dr. Martin, Mr. Dean, Mr. Fisher, Mr. Smith, Ms. Woods, Mr. 
Hargrove, and Mr. Meyer.  
 
Excused Absence:  Mr. Sheltmire and Ms. Busch. 
 
Staff Present:  Investigator Brad Anderson and Ms. Wibbenmeyer. 
 
Members of the public were present.   
 
Call to Order 
Dr. Martin called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.   
 
Approval of the Minutes 
Ms. Woods moved to approve the minutes. Mr. Smith seconded the motion. The draft 
minutes of the May 13, 2015 meeting were distributed in advance of the meeting and 
were approved. 
 
Mr. Smith moved to approve the minutes of the May 27, 2015 meeting. Mr. Dean 
seconded the motion.   The draft minutes of the May 27, 2015 meeting were distributed 
in advance of the meeting and were approved. 
 
Reports 
Positive Connections and Ride Alongs  
Mr. Dean thanked Officers Bollinger and Baillargeon for their presentation on use of 
force. 
 
Outreach Subcommittee 
Mr. Dean announced that the Board received a thank you from the City of Ferguson and 
that representatives from the City of Ferguson may be in contact in the future. 
 
Mediation Task Force Report   
Mr. Dean said that he would be in contact with Chief Burton to see if he has met with 
the mediator yet. 
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Unfinished Business 
Document Edits 
Ms. Woods gave an update on the document edits.  Mr. Dean gave an update on the 
procedure for general oversight. 
 
Term Limits 
Ord No. 022463, removing term limits, was passed by the City Council on 6/1/15. 
 
Public Comment 
There was no public comment. 
 
Board member and Staff Comment 
Mr. Smith asked if the Board would review the traffic stop data.  Mr. Dean thought that 
in July the Board might want a representative for CPD to present on traffic stop data 
during the July meeting. 
 
Mr. Dean announced training with Professor David Mitchell in August.   
 
Mr. Smith said that Professor Chuck Henson presented at the law school and that he 
will send a link to the law school.  Ms. Woods will reach out to Professor Chuck Henson 
for a presentation in September. 
 
Ms. Woods volunteered to contact the Attorney General’s office to see if a 
representative could present on the traffic stop data report. 
 
Mr. Smith announced that he will be unable to attend the July meeting. 
 
Motion to Adjourn 
Mr. Smith moved to adjourn the meeting.  Ms. Woods seconded the motion.  The Board 
unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 


